
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
16th September, 2004

Irlam Community Centre

Locklands Lane

Irlam

                                                          Meeting commenced:   7.00 p.m.

                                                               “                 ended:   9.45 p.m.

PRESENT:
John Shelley – in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann 



Sybil Norcott – WI and Moss

Mary Cherry – Local History and Over 50’s



Peter Foxcroft – Higher Irlam Social Club Over 60’s



Nancy Heap – ICHI



Ron Parker – Irlam MSFC



Jean Dodd - Mossland Health Walks/St. John the Baptist Church



S Cotterill – Mossland Health Walks



J Morley – Irlam Rotary Club



Geoff Dover – Greater Manchester Police



Jim Milner

} Resident



V Loughran

}



R G Marshes

}



K Steele

}



P McCartney

}



M Parker

}



M Vaudrey

}



L Vaudrey

}



C Bedett

}



G Coopersmith
}



K Hunt

}



P D Jones

}



Dave Murray

}



Frank Austick
}



Sue Sanderson
}



D Firfield

}



Irene Halliwell
}



M Dee


}

A Campbell

}

June Brooks

}

B Elms

}

Ian Swindell

}

B Winn

}

A Rice


}

Peter Mansfield
}

Phil Leighton

}

R Bannister

}

P. Baquall

}

P Kelly

}

A McNee

}

A Hammundy
}

E Harter

}

R M Fairhurst
}

J Fairhurst

}

Bill Brock

}

B. Fairhurst

}

Alan Campayne
}

P Ruttledge

}

Shirley McCarthy
}

A Madical

}

T Loftus

}

Elly Young

}

D Nettleton 

} Manchester Canoe Club

S Sheppard

}

S Pearce

}

M Thornhill

}

Nancy Dennery – Barton Moss Farm Produce

Rob Fairhurst – Salford Community Venture

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Judy Edmonds – Area Co-ordinator



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Trueblood – Community and Social Services Directorate

Trupti Patel

} Development Services Directorate

Dave Jolley

}

Martin Hodgson
}

J. Ashley

} Education and Leisure Directorate

G. Bateman

}



Neil Harris – Salford Arts Development Service



Claire Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

Please note that, due to the large number of people who attended the meeting, the attendance list was not signed by all those present (approximately 85 people in total), which may have resulted in the omission of your name from the minutes.

26.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Gordon Ashton, Don Baxter, Stephen Dennery, Terry Handsley, Debbie Kemp, Jane McNulty, Sergeant John Rowson, Rachel Slack and Beryl Woodcroft.

27.
NOMINATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEE AND

BUDGET PANEL

The Chairman reported that nominations had been received from the Rotary Club for membership of (a) the Community Committee (John Morley), and (b) the Community Initiatives Budget Panel (Neil Richardson).

RESOLVED:
THAT John Morley be approved as a member of the Community Committee, and Neil Richardson be approved as a member of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel.

28.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 

The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 15th July, 2004, were approved as a correct record.

29.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on 15th July, 2004, with specific reference to the following: -

(a) Minute 7(a) – Barrier at Footpath on Prince’s Park
Chris Trueblood reported that (i) a meeting had taken place involving Stephanie Thomasson, Public Rights of Way Officer, representatives from the Traffic Management Team and himself, during which it had been concluded that the barrier needed to remain in its current location for safety reasons, and (ii) design work was in progress for a crossing to be installed, to the south of Irlam Fire Station, which pedestrians would be able to use in the future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 7(b) – Surfacing on Ferryhill Road
Trupti Patel (i) referred to a written report that had been provided by Steve Mangan, Engineering and Highways Division, which indicated that the above highway had been inspected on 30th June, 2004, following which orders had been placed for the actionable defects that had been identified during the inspection to be repaired, (ii) established that some ‘patch and repair’ work had already been undertaken, (iii) indicated that further work was to be carried out in the near future, and (iv) advised the Community Committee that any concerns in relation to the condition of road surfaces in the area should be reported to the City Council on telephone number (0161) 793 3889.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 7(e) Proposed Development at Irlam Locks
It was noted that (i) the Planning Department had been informed of the views of the Community Committee that had been expressed at the previous meeting, (ii) the planning application regarding the above development had been submitted to the City Council, but had been returned to the applicant in order for a number of items to be addressed, and (iii) it was expected that the application would be resubmitted in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d) Minute 7(f) – Crossing at Liverpool Road/Fairhills Road Junction
Trupti Patel reported that (i) the crossing at the above junction was currently being revised, and (ii) information regarding the proposed design and the costs involved would be submitted to a future meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Minute 11 – Cadishead Traffic Calming
Trupti Patel reported that (i) the City Council’s parking attendants had been monitoring the situation regarding parking on double yellow lines in the area, (ii) there had not been any significant problems (for example, reports to the police), in relation to this matter, and (iii) the situation would continue to be monitored.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 12 – Junction at Moorfield Road and Cutnook Lane
Trupti Patel referred to the request that had been made at the previous meeting for a mini roundabout to be located at the above junction, and reported that a feasibility study was to be undertaken in relation to this request, the results of which would be reported to a future meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 13 – A57 Liverpool Road Cycling Facilities
Trupti Patel (i) reported that a feasibility study was currently being undertaken regarding a scheme to improve cycling facilities on the above road, and (ii) indicated that the results of the feasibility study would be reported to a future meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(h) Minute 15 – Ferryhill Road – Drainage Problems
RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be deferred for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(i) Minute 16 – Tree Cutting
The Neighbourhood Manager (i) reported that it had not been possible for information regarding the tree cutting service provided by Princes Park Garden Centre to be included in the Autumn edition of the newsletter, and (ii) indicated that details of the service would be included in the next edition.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(j) Minute 19 – Liverpool Road, Cadishead – Burst Water Main
Councillor Hunt (i) clarified that this matter related to problems with the drains and not to a burst water main, and (ii) reported that contact had been made with United Utilities who had indicated that work would be commencing at the site in the near future.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(k) Minute 21 – Residential Development at Fairhills Road – Removal of Condition 32
Claire Edwards (i) reported that it had not been possible for a representative from the Environment Agency to attend this meeting, and (ii) referred those present to a letter from David Astbury, Flood Defence Engineer (Development Control) at the Environment Agency, which had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting.  The letter (a) indicated that in 2001, the developer had submitted an application to discharge the surface water from the development into the River Irwell Old Course, and (b) outlined the reasons why the Environment Agency had not had any grounds to object to the proposal, or request that surface water storage be provided by the developer.

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the letter referred to above be noted.


(l)
Proposed Removal of 26 Payphones across Salford
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the comments that had been made at the last Community Committee meeting regarding the proposed removal of the payphone located on Fiddlers Lane had been fed into the consultation process.

30. PERFORMANCE OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEES IN SALFORD
The Chairman referred to an article that had appeared in the Salford Advertiser (edition dated Thursday 17th June, 2004), which reported that a government inspectors’ report had heavily criticised Salford’s Community Committees, and had listed a number of reforms which the inspectors insisted would make the meetings more relevant to the people they were supposed to represent. The article had indicated that plans were being drawn up which would include (i) officers and Council workers being given specific areas to work in, and (ii) attempts being made to get more people involved, encouraging people who work, and people from various ethnic communities, to attend Community Committee meetings.

RESOLVED:
THAT an appropriate officer from the Community Services Division be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee, or to submit a report, in order for further information to be provided in relation to (i) the failings of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee in particular, and (ii) the changes that would be taking place.

31. BARTON STRATEGIC SITE/PORT SALFORD
Martin Hodgson (a) gave an overview of the proposed Port Salford scheme, a road, rail and ship served freight interchange, (b) indicated that the proposed scheme would include a number of warehouse distribution buildings as well as major changes to the road network, (c) advised the Community Committee that the site for the proposed new stadium for Salford Reds, together with some retail development, was situated adjacent to the proposed site for the Port Salford scheme, (d) reported that some consultation had already taken place in relation to the Port Salford development in some areas of Eccles and Higher Irlam, and (d) informed the Community Committee that the applicant had given a commitment to hold a public exhibition in relation to the proposed scheme, to which members of the local community would be invited.

Discussion took place regarding the proposed development during which reference was made to (i) the need to ensure that the necessary changes to the road infrastructure would be carried out should the application be approved, and (ii) the opportunities and prosperity that the scheme could bring to the area.

The Chairman suggested that a sub-group be formed in order for detailed consideration to be given to this matter.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Martin Hodgson be thanked for his informative presentation and attendance at the meeting.



(3) THAT anybody interested in being a member of the above sub-group inform the Chairman at the end of the meeting.

32. PROPOSED CHANGES TO IRLAM POOL
Jackie Ashley (a) provided information regarding a bid that had been submitted to the Big Lottery Fund in order for (i) improvements to be carried out to the changing rooms, and (ii) a fixed bulkhead to be installed in the pool, and (b) explained that the aim of the Big Lottery’s programme was to improve PE and sporting facilities for the school age population in particular.

Discussion took place regarding the above proposals, during which conerns were expressed with regard to the proposed creation of a village style changing room, rather than separate male and female changing rooms, which a number of Committee members felt was inappropriate.  Garry Bateman indicated that the proposed improvements to the changing rooms would address issues of supervision for both schools’ and family use, particularly as it would enable parents to accompany children of the opposite sex into the changing rooms, and because the number of people present in the changing facility at any particular time would be increased.

Concerns were also expressed regarding the reduction to the size of the pool that would be caused by the proposed fixed bulkhead. Jackie Ashley reported that the presence of a fixed bulkhead would (i) provide a defined space for swimming lessons that would enable easier and safer supervision, (ii) provide a more family orientated pool environment with a more adaptable pool programme, (iii) allow the two bodies of water to be heated to different temperatures so the water in the small teaching pool would be slightly warmer than the main swimming area, and (iv) provide a standard length pool for the swimming squad to train in and to allow school galas to recommence.

Members of the Manchester Canoe Club informed the Community Committee that (a) their training was currently undertaken at Irlam Pool, (b) there were very few 50 metre pools in the Greater Manchester area, and (c) should the proposal regarding a fixed bulkhead be taken forward, they would no longer be able to use the pool as their training facility.

It was suggested that a separate meeting was required in order for further discussion to take place in relation to the proposed changes.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Jackie Ashley and Garry Bateman be thanked for their attendance at the meeting.


(3) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee requested that a separate meeting be arranged in order for further discussion to take place with regard to the above proposals.

33. COMMUNITY ARTS UPDATE
Neil Harris (a) informed the Community Committee that the post of Community Arts Officer for Irlam and Cadishead was soon to be advertised and it was hoped that the new officer, who would be based at Irlam Council Offices, would be in post in the near future, and (b) outlined the activities that would be taking place in the area during the Autumn.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT anybody requiring further information in relation to the arts activities that would be taking place contact Neil Harris on telephone number (0161) 778 0833.

34.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE

MEETING OF THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES

BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 1ST SEPTEMBER, 2004
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, arising from the meeting held on 1st September, 2004, and (b) Financial Position Statements in relation to the Devolved Budget and the Community Use of Schools Budget, as at 20th August, 2004.

The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Committee of two additional applications, the first of which related to the sum of £35.25 in order for the dates of the Community Committee meetings that were displayed on the Community Committee banner, located on the exterior of the Fit City Irlam building, to be updated.  The second application related to the sum of £155.00 in order for a bench to be located at Astley Road, between Astley Court and Liverpool Road, which had been requested by residents of Astley Court and had been included in last year's Community Action Plan.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, arising from the meeting held on 1st September, 2004, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the two additional applications detailed above be

approved.




(3) THAT the Financial Position Statements detailed above be

noted.

35.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN – ANNUAL REVIEW
The Neighbourhood Manager suggested that a Workshop be arranged, to take place in the near future, in order for a review of the Community Action Plan to be undertaken.

RESOLVED:
THAT a Community Action Plan Workshop be held on Thursday 30th September, 2004, from 5.30 p.m. until 7.00 p.m. at Irlam Council Offices.

36. A57 LIVERPOOL ROAD
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that Ruth Shields (Economic Development Officer - Linear Corridors) was in the process of arranging for a walkabout to take place along Liverpool Road (Cadishead) in the near future, in order to identify the issues that needed to be addressed to improve the corridor.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

37. METROLINK
The Chairman (a) referred to the announcement that had been made by the Secretary of State for Transport that the expansion of the Metrolink network to Oldham and Rochdale, Ashton-under-Lyne, South Manchester and Manchester Airport was ‘not approved,’ and (b) suggested that a mechanism was required whereby the Community Committee could respond to such announcements immediately, rather than having to wait until a meeting was held for a resolution to be put forward.

Community Committee Members expressed their disappointment at the above decision and agreed that the Phase 3 expansion of Metrolink was not just a transport necessity, but one with much wider economic, environmental and social benefits.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee condemned the above decision.



(2) THAT a letter be sent to the Secretary of State for Transport, on behalf of the Community Committee, condemning the above decision, and calling for the government to urgently review alternative means of funding this vital project, taking full account of all its benefits, with a view to enabling its final approval at the earliest possible opportunity.




(3) THAT copies of the above letter be circulated to Community

Committee Members for them to sign and forward to the Secretary of State for

Transport should they wish to do so.




(4) THAT discussion take place between the Neighbourhood

Manager and Claire Edwards with a view to a process being devised whereby a resolution can be made and put forward by the Community Committee without a meeting having to be held.

38. SALFORD COMMUNITY RADIO
The Neighbourhood Manager informed Community Committee members that Salford Community Radio were in the process of preparing a bid to obtain a permanent radio licence which would be submitted to OFCOM prior to the closing date of 23rd November, 2004.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT anybody interested in becoming involved with Salford Community Radio contact Paul Miller on telephone number (0161) 212 4977.



(2) THAT the proposal that Salford Community Radio continue to provide training and volunteer opportunities for Salford residents be endorsed.



(3) THAT the proposal that Salford Community Radio bid for a permanent radio licence for Salford be endorsed.

39. TRUPTI PATEL
Councillor Kean informed Committee Members that Trupti Patel had recently been a runner up in the women’s category of the Asian Achiever Awards for her work as one of the most senior Asian female managers in local government in the UK, and for her community work around her home in Shaw, Oldham.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel be congratulated on receiving the above award and it be noted that Community Committee members were very proud of her achievement.

40. WAR MEMORIAL, PRINCES PARK
Gordon Ashton enquired as to whether it would be possible for the plaques located on the war memorial in Princes Park to be cleaned.

Councillor Hunt replied that grants could be obtained for this purpose and this possibility was currently being explored by the City Council.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

41. FAIRHILLS SHOPPING CENTRE
Reference was made to the forthcoming closure of Fairhills Shopping Centre and Committee members expressed their sadness at the loss of this facility.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) the City Council had recently been made aware that contracts had been exchanged between Kwiksave and Peel Holdings, (b) it was anticipated that completion would take place towards the end of September, 2004, (c) the Economic Development Department had been requested to contact the shopkeepers in order to provide them with help and advice, particularly in relation to possible relocation to other premises in the area, and (c) Peel Holdings’ plans with regard to the future of the site were not known.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the sadness of Community Committee members in relation to the loss of the above shopping centre be noted.




(2) THAT the situation regarding the future of the above site be

closely monitored.

42. IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY FESTIVAL
It was reported that the Community Festival, which had taken place on 30th August, 2004, had been very successful.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee wished to thank all those who had been involved in the organisation of the above festival for their hard work.
43. POLICE ISSUES
Concern was expressed in relation to (a) an incident which had involved young people riding their bicycles on the pavement in a dangerous manner, (b) a large number of cars having been burnt out on the open space located at Silver Street, (c) problems being caused on the open space referred to above by people riding motorbikes and cars, and (d) incidents of anti social behaviour that had taken place in the Hayes Road area.

It was noted that Paul McKeown from the Enviornmental Services Directorate was currently looking into the possibility of a motorway crash barrier being used to seal off the open space located at Silver Street in order to prevent access by motorbikes and cars.  It was noted that the positioning of the barrier would ensure that disabled people were able to gain access to the land.

RESOLVED:
THAT Sergeant John Rowson be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order for discussion to take place in relation to the above issues.

44. MOSSLAND HEALTH WALK – PATHWAY BEHIND TESCO
It was reported that it was not currently possible to walk along the pathway located behind Tesco as the hedges had not been cut back this year.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel and Chris Trueblood discuss the above matter with the Public Rights of Way Officer and an update be provided at the next meeting.

45. STREET LIGHTING
It was reported that a number of street lights were not working in the area near to Makro.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel be informed of the precise location of the street lights referred to above and an update be provided at the next meeting.

46. TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS
The Chairman informed Community Committee members of his intention to have a discussion with Richard Abernethy regarding the possibility of a sub-group being formed in order for detailed consideration to be given to the Tree Preservation Orders that were currently in place in the area.

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the list of Tree Preservation Orders in Irlam and Cadishead that had been circulated with the agenda, and indicated that maps indicating the exact location of the trees in question were available for inspection.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT discussion take place between the Chairman and

Richard Abernethy with a view to a sub-group being formed in order for this matter to be considered in more detail.

47. VODAFONE MAST – PROPOSED SITE
It was reported that (a) Vodafone were in the process of progressing a suitable site in the Irlam area for a mast, and (b) a preferred site had been identified, located at the Liverpool Road/Ferryhill Road junction.

Members of the Community Committee (i) expressed their concern with regard to the suitability of the proposed site, (ii) questioned the need for the mast, and (iii) requested that further options be considered regarding the proposed location of the mast.

RESOLVED:
THAT the representative by whom the consultation exercise was being undertaken, together with the Planning Department, be informed of (a) the Community Committee’s strong objection to the proposed location of the mast, (b) the view of Community Committee members that, should it be necessary for a mast to be located in the area, there were other, more appropriate locations, and (c) the Community Committee’s request for further options to be presented.

48. PROSPECT ROAD
An enquiry was made as to whether there were any plans for traffic calming measures to be implemented in the above area.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel investigate the above matter and provide a response at the next meeting.

49. FORTHCOMING EVENTS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following information regarding forthcoming events be noted:-

· Firework Display at Princes Park on 7th November, 2004.

· Opening of Boundary Road playground (upgraded) on 2nd October, 2004 between 10.00 a.m. and 12.00 noon.
· New playgroup opening on 5th October, 2004 at Moorfield Community Primary School, for children between 2 and 3 years (open Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday, from 1.30 p.m. until 3.00 p.m.)

· Salford NHS Primary Care Trust - Shaping Services Party on Thursday 23rd September, 2004 at Helmsley House, The Crescent, Salford, 9.30 a.m. until 3.30 p.m.

· ‘In town without my car’ – city centre event to be held on Wednesday 22nd September, 2004, St. Ann’s Street, Manchester, 10.00 a.m. until 5.00 p.m.
50.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Reducing Crime on Buses Report.

· Salford PCT Patient and Public Involvement Forum.

· Cadishead Community Hall – Action Plan 2004/2005.

· Salford NHS Primary Care Trust – team of volunteers required to help assess GP practices across Salford.  For further information contact Jean Colpitts (0161) 212 4133, Lindsey Bowes (0161) 787 0295 or Kerry Davis (0161) 212 4234.

51.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday, 18th November, 2004.
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